[image: image1.png]



GTA new home market flat in October
Greater Toronto Area, November 28, 2023 – The GTA new home market was flat in October, maintaining gains from September when compared to the three months of declines over the summer months, the Building Industry and Land Development Association (BILD) announced today.
There were 1,872 new home sales in October, which was down seven per cent from October 2022 and 50 per cent below the 10-year average, according to Altus Group*, BILD’s official source for new home market intelligence. 
“October new home sales eased across the GTA while inventory levels continued to climb,” said Edward Jegg, Research Manager with Altus Group. “Builders are testing the waters with new launches, gauging whether buyers are ready to re-engage.”

Condominium apartments, including units in low, medium and high-rise buildings, stacked townhouses and loft units, accounted for 1,304 units sold in October, down 20 per cent from October 2022 and 49 per cent below the 10-year average. 
There were 568 single-family home sales in October, up 47 per cent from October 2022 and 51 per cent below the 10-year average. Single-family homes include detached, linked, and semi-detached houses and townhouses (excluding stacked townhouses).

Total new home remaining inventory increased compared to the previous month, to 21,032 units. It included 17,930 condominium apartment units and 3,102 single-family dwellings. This is the first time since 2016 that inventory levels have exceeded the 21,000 units and represents a combined inventory level of 8 months, based on average sales for the last 12 months. A balanced market has 9-12 months of inventory. Remaining inventory includes units in preconstruction projects, in projects currently under construction and in completed buildings. 
“With sales basically stable from September we are still seeing many new home buyers sitting on the sidelines versus what we would see in a typical October,” said Justin Sherwood, SVP Communications & Stakeholder Relations at BILD. “This is entirely driven by the current monetary policy, interest rates and affordability erosion caused by the rising cost of living.  Delays in preconstruction sales means delays in adding housing supply and the impacts of slower sales will be lower future housing starts. The sooner the market gets indications that more moderate interest rates are on the horizon, the sooner we will see more added housing supply. ”
Benchmark prices increased in October for single-family homes and decreased for condominium apartments compared to the previous month. The benchmark price for new condominium apartments was $1,023,102, which was down 10.8 per cent over the last 12 months. The benchmark price for new single-family homes was $1,629,245, which was down 10.3 per cent over the last 12 months. 

With 1,200 member companies, BILD is the voice of the home building, residential and non-residential land development and professional renovation industries in the Greater Toronto Area. The building and renovation industry provides 256,000 jobs in the region and $39.3 billion in investment value. BILD is affiliated with the Ontario and Canadian Home Builders’ Associations.
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For additional information or to schedule an interview, contact Justin Sherwood at jsherwood@bildgta.ca or 416-371-6005.
*Altus Group should be credited as BILD’s official source of new home market intelligence.
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